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Dear Mr. Sinanbasic,

I refer to your letter of 28 September 2001 requesting a written waiver from the High Representative’s Decision of 27 April 2000 that bans the reallocation of state owned property, including former socially-owned property.

In particular, you request this office to allow the Municipality of Kiseljak to allocate one plot of land, registered in the land books as cadastral unit 1000/7, covering the area of 1,940 m2, cadastral municipality of Podastinje, to the Ministry of Interior of the Central Bosnia Canton for the purpose of building business premises for the accommodation of the Kiseljak Police Administration.

The land books records that you enclose demonstrate that the above mentioned cadastral unit refers to socially-owned and undeveloped construction land and that the right of the land management rests with the Municipality of Kiseljak, while the deed of title demonstrates that the land in question is in possession of the Municipality of Kiseljak. 

This land allocation was confirmed by the Municipal Council of Kiseljak, in its Decision number 01/1-31-958/01-2 of 28 September 2001, and approved by the Municipal Public Attorney, Mr. Mijo Katana, who states in his Certificate number Su-100/01 of 28 September 2001 that the responsible authorities have complied with the legislation in force and that the land allocation has been procedurally correct.

Based on Article 17 of the Kiseljak Municipality Statute, as well as on Article 27 of the Law on Local Self-Government and Article 94 of the Law on Physical Planning, the Municipal Council of Kiseljak passed a decision number 01/1-31-958/01-3 of 28 September 2001 approving the proposed urban design project and thus allowing the construction of new Kiseljak Police Administration premises.

According to the Municipal Council’s Decision of 28 September 2001, the beneficiary is not obliged to pay the land allocation compensation.

In light of the information that you have provided, this office authorizes the Municipality of Kiseljak to allocate the aforesaid land for the purpose described above. 

To the extent that this waiver is granted on the basis of the validity of the documentation you have provided, this waiver shall itself cease to be valid if a court of competent jurisdiction, under a final and binding decision, brings into question the authenticity or accuracy of this documentation, and/or the information that it contains.

Sincerely,

Ambassador Peter Bas – Backer

Deputy High Representative for Return and Reconstruction
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